Capitol Complex Advisory Council

Women’s Mural Subcommittee

Conference Call Minutes
Wednesday, October 31, 2012 @ 4:00

Procurement Meeting Room 168 Mitchell Building

Subcommittee Members:  

Senator Lynda Moss








Representative Diane Sands








Representative Liz Bangerter


Liz Gans

Denise King 
Department of Administration Staff: 
Angie Gifford

Monica Abbott
1. Approval of meeting minutes from August 7, 2012
The minutes were approved unanimously after a motion was offered by Liz Gans and seconded by Denise King.
2. Per Diem for out of town selection members – DOA legal opinion

After contacting the Chief Legal Counsel for the department, by statute per diem cannot be paid with state monies.  Denise suggested using money in the foundation account for gas, food and lodging.  Angie will check with the Chief Legal Counsel to ensure that is acceptable.
3. Financial status
The account at the Montana History Foundation has $13,960 and the account at the Historical Society has $625.  The cost of Slide-Room was $1100 and came from the Montana History Foundation account.  Angie will ask for a monthly statement from the foundation.
Senator Moss thanked Representative Sands for her fundraising efforts.

a. CCAC Women’s Mural donation portal on Montana History Foundation page
· Senator Moss will check with the foundation about the portal.

b. Use of the nomination form and press release

· Senator Moss will send the press release to Angie for release after the election.  

· Senator Moss and Representative Sands have met to form a list of potential donors.   

4. Late artist selection
A submission was received after the deadline.  The committee decided not to allow the late submission.  It would violate procurement laws.  

5. Selection committee – Hurtle’s email and spreadsheet
a. Kim Hurtle asked to have everyone send his or her top 20 artist rankings to Angie.  
6. Next meeting November 13, 2012 in room 53
The meeting to select the finalists is scheduled for Tuesday, November 13 in Room 53 of the Mitchell building.  It will be potluck.  Parking permits available for DOA parking reserved parking spaces. The permit is in Room 155 of the Director of Administration’s Office.
